
Dear Friends 
 

ñThen Moses went out and spoke these words to 
all Israel.  ñI am now a hundred and twenty years 
old and I am no longer able to lead you.  The Lord 
has said to me, óYou shall not cross the Jordan.ô.... 
Be strong and courageous.  Do not be afraid or 
terrified... for the Lord your God goes with you; he 
will never leave you nor forsake you.ò  
(Deuteronomy 31.1-2, 6) 
 

M oses had journeyed with the people of God 
for forty years.  They had experienced Godôs 

daily care in providing bread (manna) and water in 
the wilderness; they had suffered their share of 
sickness and loss, but had also been richly blessed 
by Godôs healing and protection; they had 
sometimes been frightened and disillusioned, but 
God had guided them step by step, day and night.  
Now a whole new future of possibilities was 
opening up for them as they stood on the threshold 
of the Promised Land and said their farewells to 

their leader. 

O K, so Iôm not Moses and Iôm not 120 years old!  Nor can I appoint my own successor, as 
Moses did in Joshua, and Iôve only been with you 
eight years rather than forty. But I can claim to 
share at least one thing with Moses: I shall not be 
the one to journey with you into the next exciting 
stage of BURCôs life, but I can be certain that God 

himself goes before you and will be with you. 

W e have shared so much together.  It is, in 
fact, only over these past few days that I 

have begun to grasp just how privileged I have 
been to walk alongside so many of you in your 
times of sickness and sorrow and in your times of 
joy and celebration, as we have sought guidance 
and encouragement in our faith.  And the Lord our 
God has been with us at every moment in every 

place. 

S o far as I recall, the Bible records nothing of 
the peopleôs parting words to Moses.  But 

thank you for all your words to me, which have 
encouraged and supported me in my ministry 
among you.  Thank you for your cards of 
appreciation ï not only as I leave, but on many 
other occasions ï which have been a part of your 

ministry to me.    Thank you for  your wonderful and  

 
generous gifts, which are truly humbling and most 
gratefully received.  And thank you for the flowers, 
a symbol of natureôs beauty and new life and a sign 

of the churchôs care. 

L ast and by no means least, thank you for your 
loving care for Paul and Alice as well as myself, 

and for always embracing Ben as the continuing 
part of our family which he always will be.  For 
helping me to grow strong and learn how to smile 
again, for teaching me how to be a minister, and for 
being, with Lytchett Minster, such a wonderful first 

pastorate ï thank you and God bless you always! 

 

From where we are to where God needs us: 
Jesus, now lead on. 
From the security of what we know to the 

adventure of what the Lord will reveal:  
Jesus, now lead on. 
To refashion the fabric of this world until it 
resembles the shape of Godôs kingdom: 

Jesus, now lead on. 
Because good things have been prepared for those 
who love God: 

Jesus, now lead on.* 
 

ñAnd [our] God will meet all your needs according 
to the riches of his glory in Christ Jesus.ò 
(Philippians 4.19, NIV) 
 

In Christian love, until we meet again, 

    Caroline 
* © Wild Goose Resource Group 
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We remember in our prayers those who are or 
have recently been unwell: Connie Evans, John 
Evans, Elaine James, Pat Harding, Nora 
McNiven and David Sidey.  

We also pray for Linda Smith and her family on 

the recent death of her father, Cyril Fish. 

Congratulations ...  

to Amy and Alex Smith on the baptism of their 
daughter Ella Grace (see photo opp) on 21st 
June.  Ella is the first granddaughter of Linda 
Smith and Alex and Amyôs first child.  

to Karen McDonald on graduating with a 1st 
Class Honours degree at Reading University. 

Thanks ...  

to all who collected or otherwise helped to raise 
£2,325.13 (incl Gift Aid) for Christian Aid Week 

 

FAMILY NEWS 
 May I thank everyone for their support 

for myself and my family at the time when 

my Father was terminally ill and 

subsequently after he passed away.  A 

special note of thanks also to Caroline for 

her visits to Forest Hill House Nursing 

Home, for which my Father was 

particularly grateful.  

Even though my Father was ill he managed 

to visit Broadstone URC on one occasion 

and was pleased he had achieved this.  

As he wished, his remains were scattered 

at the side of the railway line near where 

he had worked for British Rail for 51 

years. 
Linda Smith  

We never closed - 
Well hardly ever! 
Itôs Friday morning at 
quarter to ten and here I 
am in church with a few 
other people to pray - for 
you perhaps, if your 
surname begins with that 
Fridayôs letter. We are 
sitting in one of the church 
ócornersô around a table on 
which there are a small cross, a lit candle, a Bible 
and the Prayer Box.  There may be a person who 
has prepared a short meditation and prayers.  This 
person will have spoken to as many of those of that 
Fridayôs letter as they have been able to contact, 

so that we have an idea of the needs of members. 

Prayers will also be said for others in the 
congregation who we know have need of prayer at 
this particular time and church events as well as 
prayers that take us out of the confines of the 

church and into the whole world. 

Not everyone will pray aloud. We pray ówhat is in 
our hearts either quietly to the Lord or sharing with 

othersô. 

Not everyone takes a lead at these prayer sessions 
and as we have lost a number of members over the 
20 or so years that there has been a prayer 
meeting, we are short of people willing to help.  We 
have meetings which are DIY ones, known as 
GLFP (God Looks For our Prayers).  Then if 
someone has a favourite Bible passage, hymn or 

poem, they are able to share it with others. 

A Latin proverb ï Prayer travels faster when said in 
unison.  So come and join your prayers to ours, so 
that they travel even faster!  You will enjoy the 
quiet time that this half-hour brings, an oasis of 

quiet before the rush of the weekend. 

The title of this piece?  There has been a prayer 
meeting every Friday since its inception, except 
maybe for Christmas Day or Boxing Day when they 

fall on a Friday. 

If you would like further information, please speak 
to Pat Johnson, Gwyneth Maling, Marion Pauley or 

Linda Smith. 

Dates for Your Diary  
ZAK Frankenthal Group Visit  9 - 14 Sept  

Family Pop-In  26 Sept.  

Harvest Supper  26 Sept.  

Harvest Festival Service  27 Sept.  

Bible Sunday Service  11 Oct. 

(preceded by tea @ 3.30pm)  4.30  



Church Life in pictures...  

Above: The Smith family celebrating the baptism 
of Ella Grace with our Minister. 

Left: Some of our Dorset 
Bike Riders, happy at the 
completion of their task! 

Above: Our Pop-In area at the recent 
Broadstone Fun Day was very popular with  
the children. 

Our Minister receiving (l to r) Lydia King, Peggy Newbury, 
Rob Garnett, John Lancashire and Tony McKeer into 
membership. 

Above: At the recent 
Gardening Day, one of the 
original óbroad stonesô, from 
which Broadstone gets its 
name, is once more on show.. 


